
 

 

 

Supervision 2019-2020 Budget 

Projection 4/1/2020 

 

This budget projection is for April 1, 2020 which means the district has completed the nine month of the fiscal year, but 

only seven months of the school year.   This fact has significant impact on various activities within the budget as well as 

Covid-9 virus’s impact on the district.   

 

100 - SALARIES -    

 The salaries are broken down into two categories, first are the Encumbered Salaries and then those that are Not 

Encumbered.  Encumbered salaries as noted between accounts 5111 and 5119 show the expended and the 

reserved amount yet to be paid.  As employees are paid, that portion paid moves to the Year-to-Date expended 

column.   This process makes projecting the end of year very accurate.    

 The portion of the salaries under “Other” are not as predictable because of the variable nature of substitutes.   

Because of COVID-19 many, but not all the non-encumbered salaries are frozen.  However, it is possible that 

future Executive Orders may still affect this area of the budget. 

 

200 – BENEFITS -   

 The balance is currently favorable, with the exception of MERF.  We are now aware that the cost of benefits for 

IT techs was not moved into this budget when their positions were relocated into the Supervision District.   

 The impact of the COVID - 19 could negatively impact the Health Insurance Reserve fund and Unemployment 

compensation.  We are self insured for unemployment compensation.  While we are still paying staff, not 

everyone is earning what they would have if the schools were open.  Under Connecticut unemployment law, 

employees may file for unemployment if their income has been reduced.  We do not have a way to estimate the 

potential impact at this time, but it could be significant.   

 

300- PURCHASED PROFESSIONAL SERVICES –  

 This object category contains services provided by professionals to the district.  It includes legal, audit, student 

testing services and reimbursement of course work to staff as defined by their contract.   

 COVID-19 may affect this category, however judging the impact at this time is difficult.   

 

400 – PURCHASED PROPERTY SERVICES –  

 This category includes utilities and various accounts for repairing district property.   

 With the COVID-19 situation, it is expected we will see some positive balances in electricity due to reduced 

lighting needs.  It should be kept in mind, while the buildings are in heating setback mode, electricity is still 

needed to operate the HVAC systems, our internet equipment for distance learning and our telecommunications 

systems.  How much will be saved in oil and electricity is yet to be determined.   

 



500 – OTHER PURCHASED SERVICES –  

 This category includes transportation, tuition, communications, and travel reimbursement.    

 COVID-19 Executive Orders are expected to provide some savings in transportation, but none in tuition.   We 

are in the process of talking with First Student, and have contacted our supplier of out of district special 

education transportation.    

 

600 - MATERIALS AND SUPPLIES –  

 This category covers three areas, instructional supplies, textbooks and supplies for maintenance and operations.  

While relatively small, these accounts look healthy.  

 COVID-19 impact - Administration is considering the purchase of some materials to enhance E-Learning.  That 

potential expense has not yet been included in the budget estimate.   

 

700 – EQUIPMENT  -  

 No equipment budgeted 

 

800 – DUES & FEES –  

 Dues and fees are in good shape.   

 

While the current balance in the Supervision District budget looks favorable, I believe it would be overly optimistic to 

think we will end the year with such a balance.  The May 1 projection should help to clarify much information, but it 

should be kept in mind that this narrative is being written on April 20, with only seven business days left in the month 

before the May 1 projection will be developed.   Any future Executive Orders could significantly impact this projection.  

It should be noted that the State of Connecticut, superintendents, legal counsel, and school business officials are 

communicating regularly to keep abreast of the changing education environment and any fiscal impacts..  

 

 











Medical Reserve Tracking Narrative 

As of 4/1/2020 

This narrative is coupled with the spreadsheet that is attached called Medical Tracking 

This is a complex spreadsheet to someone not familiar with self-insurance funds.  This narrative is 

designed to help lay people understand the details of the reserve fund.   

There are two types of transactions in this account:  

Expenses -Above the pink line are the Expenses with the pink line showing the total of the expenses 

monthly.   

Revenue – The Green line shows the months and the revenue received each month below the label.  

The monthly revenue total is shown the blue line.  The Black type indicates funds received, and the blue 

type face indicated funds we expect to receive.   

Monthly Difference – The white lines shows the monthly difference between revenue and expenses.   

Current Position – On the lower right hand side of the sheet shows the total of the monthly expenses 

and revenue and the current position for 4/1/2020.  On this date the Region is $480,807 ahead of 

claims.  While this seems like a lot of money, one need to look as the swing of claims from month-to-

month to realize this is not a lot of money to hold given the potential claims.  

IBNR- Incurred but Not Reported – On June 30 each year we should have approximate 1/12th of our 

expected claims ($7,173,424) in balance, or approximately $600,000 to cover medical services that were 

performed before June 30, but not yet billed to our reserve.  

Medical Reserve Funds – Funds greater than the $600,000 IBNR are considered reserve funds and are 

calculated as 10-20% of expected claims.  Based on the Region 4 expected claims, our reserve should be 

between $700,000 to $1,400,000 ABOVE the IBNR listed in the previous paragraph.   

End of Year Balance – On June 30, 2019 the balance in our reserve checking account was $54,926, when 

it should have been at least $550,000 for IBNR plus another $650,000 as a reserve.  COVID–19   There 

are two impacts the virus may have on the Medical Reserves, first are claims and the second is more 

employees asking for coverage because their spouse lost their jobs where they carried the medical 

insurance.   There is no way this impact can be predicted and therefore we are watching claims and 

enrollment closely as weekly expenses are posted.    

 

 




